ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP

BOARD MEETING

September 1, 2009
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on September 1, 2009 at 7:15 p.m. in the Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Nykamp, Clerk Evink, Trustees Barkel, Compagner, Oonk, and Zylstra. Absent: Treasurer Myaard.
1. Supervisor Glenn Nykamp called the meeting to order. 

                Recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

                Invocation offered by Trustee Barkel.

2. Motion made by Trustee Zylstra to approve the minutes of the August 18, 2009 meeting. Trustee Oonk supported the motion which passed. 
3. Supervisor Nykamp gave the financial report.
4. Business Items:
a. Drain Commissioner Paul Geerlings appeared before the Board to explain costs accrued for the Chapter #20 Drain invoice.  The Board is concerned about the engineering fees and directed Mr. Geerlings to report to the engineers that the Zeeland Charter Township Board feels the engineers are charging an inordinate amount for their services. 
b. Trustee Zylstra motioned to approve spending no more than $3000 to purchase the Cash Receipting system with the BS&A package. Trustee Barkel supported the motion which passed with a roll call vote. Absent: Trustee Myaard.
c. K-Data systems recommended spending $700 to update the server and one of the office computers.
5. Committee Reports:

a. BOARD OF APPEAL. Russ Mudget elected to be chairperson. The Appeal Board granted Mr. Eckles permission to have horses on his property. Steve Walters is willing to serve on the board of appeal. He will be approved at the next board meeting. The Appeal Board still needs one more member.
b. ROADS. 76th and 52nd have their first coat of pavement. Crews were able to spread gravel on Perry Street.

6. Supervisor’s Report.

a. Supervisor Nykamp requested input for the 2010 budget.  

7. Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Marilyn Evink – Clerk

Lisa Freeman – Recording Secretary  
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